
NEWS U.S. SENATOR FOR KANSAS 

FROM: SENATE REPUBLICAN LEADER 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
October 16, 1991 

CONTACT: WALT RIKER 
(202) 224-5358 

SENATE GIVES FINAL OKAY TO MILITARY CONSTRUCTION FUNDING; 
DOLE'S INITIATIVES INCLUDE $43.2 MILLION FOR MCCONNELL TORNADO 

RECONSTRUCTION, PLUS $16.86 MILLION TO FUND NEW CONSTRUCTION 
PROJECTS AT FT. RILEY AND MCCONNELL; 

WASHINGTON - The Senate today gave final Congressional approval 
to the FY92 Military Construction Appropriations conference 
report, which includes funds to repair tornado damage at 
McConnell Air Force Base, and funding for several key military 
constructon projects, all backed by Senator Bob Dole (R-Ks). 
Included is $43.2 million to repair tornado damage at McConnell 
Air Force Base. Also funded were $8.46 million for improvements 
at Fort Riley, Junction City, and $8.4 million for construction 
projects at McConnell AFB, not related to the tornado damage. 
The measure will now be sent to President Bush for his signature. 

MCCONNELL AFB -- $43.2 MILLION FOR TORNADO DAMAGE REPAIRS 

Dole requested the funding to repair damaged and destroyed 
family housing units, the base hospital/health care center, and 
other facilities. 

"Today's action brings McConnell one step closer to being 
restored. Rebuilding damages at McConnell has been a top 
priority for me and for the Air Force and I'm pleased Congress 
has agreed to provide these vital funds which will help rebuild 
and· repair much of the base's infrastructure, including family 
housing, the base hospital and many other important facilities 
that our '. servicemen and women depend on," Dole said. 

A total of $43.2 milion was appropriated for McConnell, in 
lieu of the Senator's earlier request of $55 milion, because $4 
million of this year's funding has recently been devoted to 
repairs, and because some damaged facilities will be repaired 
with U.S. Air Force non-appropriated funds. 

FORT RILEY -- $8.46 MILLION 

The Army National Guard at Fort Riley is in line for $6.66 
million to expand equipment facilities. Also included is $1.8 
million for upgrading the Army fire range at the base. 

MCCONNELL AIR FORCE BASE -- $8.4 MILLION 

The Air Force will receive $4.95 million to build a new fire 
station at McConnell AFB. Also included is $2.7 million for a 
temporary lodging facility. 

Senator Dole also requested $750,000 for a corrosion control 
project that will protect fuel tanks and fuel lines vital to the 
operations of the crank 184th and F-16 fighter wing. Part of the 
funding had mistakenly been left out during conunittee action. 
Senator Dole worked to secured the additional $200,000 for the 
project. 
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